
WHITE CREEK TOWN BOARD MINUTES 
MAY 11, 2021 

 
 

 
       The White Creek Town Board held their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, 
May 11, 2021 at the White Creek Town Hall.  Supervisor Griffith called the 
meeting to order at 7pm.  Roll call was taken by the Clerk.  Supervisor James 
Griffith was present along with Town Board Members Heath Murphy, Barbra 
Kingsley, Tammy Taber and Lance Wang.  Also present at the meeting were 
Highway Superintendent Chris Rieben, Planning Board Chairman Ron McEvilly and 
Budget Officer Laura Manning.   
 
Resolution 22-2021 – Adoption of April 13, 2021 Town Board Minutes and April 
21, 2021 Special Meeting Minutes 
Lance Wang made a motion to waive the reading of the April 13, 2021 Town 
Board Meeting Minutes and the April 21, 2021 Special Meeting Minutes and 
approved them as presented.  Barbra Kingsley seconded the motion and all 
present voted in favor of their adoption. 
 
Town Residents Comments 
Town residents Ralph Provenza and Nancy Moses Alexander introduced 
themselves and stated they were attending the meeting as both are running for 
the Town Board seats (2) in the upcoming November election. 
 
Planning Board Report 
Planning Board Chairman Ron McEvilly stated that the May 5th Planning Board 
meeting consisted of an approval of a Residential Site Plan Application submitted 
by Desiree LeRay for a mobile home on Hunt Lane and there are four (4) 
Boundary Line Adjustments applications pending approval. 
 
Town Clerk’s Report 
Town Clerk Lisa Austin-Cuddihy submitted her monthly report for April 2021. 
Total revenues for the month were $1,037.00 with $419.93 being the Town’s 
portion. 
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Budget Officer’s Report 
Budget Officer Laura Manning presented the monthly operating statement to the 
Board.  Laura stated that since the court has opened back up there has been an 
increase in revenues.  All other expenditures are on target with the budget. 
 
Highway Superintendent’s Report 
Highway Superintendent submitted a monthly report of activities to the Board.  
They have been grading, ditching and cutting brush.   The CHIPS payment from 
the money that was withheld last year has not yet been received.  Chris stated 
that we should be receiving around $249,000 for this year.  The pickup truck went 
back on Auctions International and brought a bid of $28,200.00. 
 
Resolution 23-2021 – Reject Bid 
The Board members voted to reject the bid of $28,200.00 and make a counter 
offer of $30,000.00 to the bidder through Auctions International.  Barbra Kingsley 
made the motion, seconded by Supervisor Griffith and all others voted in favor.  
Chris will contact Marc from Auctions International and present the counter bid. 
 
Audit Report – Resolution 24-2021 – Approval of payment of vouchers 
Heath Murphy made a motion to approve the payment of vouchers submitted in 
the amount of $13,266.38.  Lance Wang seconded the motion and all others 
voted in favor of approval. 
 
Justice Court Report 
Judge Scott Lucey submitted the monthly report for April 2021 in the amount of 
$6,301.00. 
 
Supervisor’s Report 
Supervisor Griffith stated that he has been in contact with Code Enforcement 
Office Theo Celani and he will be checking on the complaints received in the 
hamlet.  Supervisor Griffith also mentioned that the Board of Supervisors will be 
reviewing the 188 pages of guidance for Covid Relief Funds in the near future. 
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Adjourn 
There being no further business on the agenda, Supervisor Griffith moved to 
adjourn the meeting.  Lance Wang seconded the motion and all were in favor.  
Meeting adjourned at 7:25pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
 
Lisa Austin-Cuddihy 
White Creek Town Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 


